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PLEASE NOTE: Legislative Information cannot perform research, provide legal
advice, or interpret Maine law. For legal assistance, please contact a qualified attorney.

Amend the resolve in section 1 in the last line (page 1, line 18 in L.D.) by striking out the following:
"authorized." and inserting the following: 'authorized until February 1, 2013; and be it further'

Amend the resolve by inserting after section 1 the following:

‘Sec. 2 Review; authority for legislation. Resolved: That the Department of
Environmental Protection shall examine the first 2 years of experience regarding fees assessed under
the department's rule, Chapter 881: Fees; Chemical Use in Children's Products, as adopted pursuant
to section 1. No later than February 1, 2013, the department shall submit a report of its findings and
recommendations to the joint standing committee of the Legislature having jurisdiction over natural
resources matters. The report must identify the reporting fees and alternatives assessment fees actually
assessed by the department, the actual costs to the department and the related priority chemicals that were
the basis for the fees. The report must also include a description of the process used by the department
to contract with contractors to prepare independent reports, including, but not limited to, the use of a
competitive bidding process. Following its review of the report, the committee may submit a bill to
the First Regular Session of the 126th Legislature regarding fees related to chemical use in children's
products.’

 

SUMMARY

The amendment authorizes final adoption of Chapter 881: Fees; Chemical Use in Children's Products
until February 1, 2013. The amendment also requires the Department of Environmental Protection to
examine the first 2 years of experience regarding fees assessed under the rule and submit a report to the
joint standing committee of the Legislature having jurisdiction over natural resources matters by February
1, 2013. Following its review of the report, the committee is authorized to submit a bill regarding fees
related to chemical use in children's products to the First Regular Session of the 126th Legislature.


